AMROTH COMMUNITY COUNCIL
CYNGOR CYMUNED LLANRATH
Confirmed minutes of meeting held by Amroth Community Council on Thursday 21st September 2017
Councillors Present   A Davies; P Davies; F Evans ; R Harries ; J James; B Lawrence; 
R Lewis; S Phillips (Chair); R Tippet-Maudsley , 
In attendance:   V Dennis (Outgoing Clerk), H Jones (Incoming Clerk)
Apologies: B James; M Megarry; M Morris.
Register of Interest – None.
Chair`s welcome
The Chair welcomed all councillors to the meeting after the summer break. He expressed the thanks of all the committee to Mr Vic Dennis for his exemplary work as clerk and responsible finance officer for Amroth Community Council. Also for Mr Dennis ensuring a smooth transition of duties and outstanding work, during the take over of post, by the new clerk and responsible finance officer, Mrs Heather Jones. The Chair welcomed the new Clerk to her first meeting.
Minutes of the meeting held on Thursday 20th July 2017 were agreed, proposed by Cllr R. Harries and seconded by Cllr J James and signed by Cllr. S Phillips following meeting. 
Outstanding issues to be addressed from the minutes

1. Defibrillators
The 3 defibrillators which Amroth Community Council made a substantial donation towards have now been installed. 1 in Amroth Community hall, Summerhill, one in Llanteg Village Hall and one at the New Inn. This, with the defibrillator at the Osborne Shop in Amroth funded by LNG brought the total to 4 defibrillators in the community. Councillors were anxious that a demonstration or training be made available to residents. Tenby and Saundersfoot Community First Responders have arranged a training/demonstration on 11th October 2017 @ 7 p.m. in Llanteg Village Hall; all residents were welcome to attend. My notes were Wednesday 11th please check
Delete unnecessary

       Agreed
That residents be informed that defibrillators were 1 in Amroth Community hall, Summerhill, one in Llanteg Village Hall and one at the New Inn. This, with the defibrillator at the Osborne Shop in Amroth brought the total to 4 defibrillators in the community. Tenby and Saundersfoot Community First Responders had arranged a training/demonstration on 1st October 2017 @ 7 p.m. in Llanteg Village Hall; all residents were welcome to attend.

2. Vehicle activated signs Summerhill. 
PCC traffic management was seeking certification from Sunset Solar that their Vehicle Activated Signs (VAS) were suitable for highways.

Councillors were anxious that when certification was resolved that a VAS be installed on the approach to Summerhill and another location in the Community.
Discussion was held regarding traffic problems in the area and it was agreed that bollards in some areas no longer had effective reflectors.
3. Signage for the Ironman Wales event 
 Despite a meeting with Iron Man Wales it was felt that there had been no change to the signage in 2017 compared with 2016 events. All councillors agreed that the signage from the eastern approach to Amroth village was insufficient during the Ironman weekend.
Iron Man Wales was a feather in the cap of Tenby and did promote the area for this and other events like Long Course in July as well as participants using the course for trial runs in the lead up to the event. However, road closures had been an inconvenience to residents and businesses.

Agreed

That Iron Man Wales and Pembrokeshire County Council Highways Department be contacted and informed that the signage from the eastern approach to Amroth village was insufficient during the Ironman Wales weekend.  The signage should commence at Pendine Church and say “Access to Amroth village only, The road beyond is closed, Businesses are open as usual in Amroth”. 

4. One Voice Wales Membership
Agreed 

That membership of One Voice Wales be considered before May 2018. 
5. Road Signage

 Agreed

That Pembrokeshire County Council be contacted regarding the possibility of “Road unsuitable for Caravans” signs be installed on the road from Llanteg to Amroth; at the junction towards the old Zoar Chapel; Amroth arms road; Amroth Castle Road. 

6. Llanteg Community Hall and Association 
The Llanteg Fun Day on Sunday 30th July had raised £2790.00, an increase of almost £1000.00 on 2016 a fund raising event for Wales Air Ambulance. Councillors sent their congratulations to Jo and Polly for their hard work towards the organising of the event.
Agreed 

That a letter be sent to Jo and Polly.

At the recent local police meeting attendees had been warned of a telephone scam purporting to be from the Inland Revenue stating that residents hadn’t paid enough income tax. This had worried residents who had received these calls.
Forthcoming events

1. 29/9/2017 Macmillan Coffee Morning @ 11 a.m. in Llanteg Village Hall

2. 29/9/2017 Macmillan Coffee Afternoon @ 4 p.m. in Wanderers Rest 

3. 30 Sep walk in Tenby visiting the blue plaques.

4. 21 Oct walk along the Miners Walk from Kilgetty. Further details from Jill Roberts on 01834831142

Planning 
NP/17/0523/FUL Maythorn, Amroth

Agreed

Local councillors view the site and report any objections to Pembrokeshire National Parks via the Clerk.

NP/17/0394/FUL Little Whiteleys, approval granted by NCNPA.

Noted.

NP/17/0485/FUL Thane Cottage, Amroth.

No objections.

Bryn Howell.
Discussion took place between councillors regarding an entrance below Bryn Howell.

Agreed 

That the e mail from PCNPA be circulated to councillors and Clerk reply to e mail.

Correspondence 
1. Letter of thanks for Llanteg Village Hall Committee regarding contribution towards defibrillator.

        Received and noted.

2. Email regarding Sign boards for Llanteg Park, Llanteg Wood and Ledgerland Lane.
           Agreed that the correspondence be redirected to Pembrokeshire County Council.

      3.  David Rees Charity
          Stepaside School had responded with details of year 6 students who would 
qualify for a thesaurus.


Resolved


That the Clerk pursue replies from Saundersfoot and Tavernspite Schools.     

 

Finance

	Account
	Account No.
	Date of balance
	Balance

	ACC Community Council Account                                   
	70121649
	31 8 2017
	£17299.16

	ACC Community Council Reserve Account                  
	40736856
	31 8 2017
	£2432.60

	ACC Educational Charity of David Rees                         
	00233803
	31 8 2017
	£656.21

	ACC Amroth Village Hall                                                      
	770449644
	4 Nov 2016
	£354.73


Cheques to be written this month:

One Voice Wales-£120 for training
Llanteg Village Hall hire  £20.00

Outgoing Clerk salary/Expenses  £448.00

The Clerk/RFO presented the Wales Audit Office (Grant Thornton) report.  
The VAT returns for 2016-17 had been completed.

Agreed 

V A T returns be posted. Forms be obtained from the bank to add new Clerk/RFO as signatory

Other Matters, not on the agenda
1. Japanese Knotweed
Councillors reported seeing Japanese Knotweed in various parts of the community

Resolved

That the Clerk contact Pembrokeshire County Council to ascertain correct reporting/resolving procedure.

2.Pebble/stone removal from Amroth Beach
Councillors reported that visitors were illegally removing pebbles/stones from Amroth beach.

Resolved

That Cllr J James contact the community PCSO, Jim Moffat to report the matter and seek advice on how to prevent this in future and/or if signs could be installed warning members of the public.
3. Benches
   Resolved

 That all requests for memorial/dedicated benches in the community be addressed to the Clerk/RFO.

That all slate plaques be replaced with plastic plaques, due to Health and Safety as the slate was brittle and posed a potential hazard.

That purchasers of benches continue to be informed that the benches and insurance remain the property of Amroth Community Council.

That some councillors attend a site visit on Tuesday 26/9/17 2:30 p.m. re position of future benches.

4. Land owned by Amroth Community Council
Resolved

That the Chair ascertain via Land Registry the extend/location of land owned by Amroth Community Council.
5. Dog Pooh Bins
Resolved

That some councillors attend a site visit on Tuesday 26/9/17 regarding locations of Dog Pooh Bins.

6. Horse Chestnut Tree Pleasant Valley.
  Councillors reported that they had been requested to give permission for removal of one of the 9 Horse Chestnut Trees planted to mark the Silver Jubilee of Queen Elizabeth 2nd.It was agreed that the historical significance and environmental benefit of the tree be maintained.

Resolved

That the Clerk contact Pembrokeshire County Council and request that the soundness of the tree be ascertained and resultant procedure for making it safe, if necessary.

7. Rock fall, New Inn /Amroth Beach

 The area is used by anglers and children on geological educational classes but there had been a recent, significant rock fall.

Resolved

That the Clerk write to both Pembrokeshire Coast National Park Coastal Officer and Pembrokeshire County Council drawing the Health and Safety issues to their attention. Requesting a “Beware falling rocks” sign similar to the one at the other end of Amroth Beach.

8. Disabled access to promenade 
 Despite a resolution at the meeting on 22/6/17 by Amroth Community Council being reported to Pembrokeshire County Council Stating” Disabled access to promenade is a long way from the ramp. There is a parking space available but it is not deemed a disabled parking bay.” The bay had not been designated a disabled parking bay.

Resolved

That the Clerk Contact Pembrokeshire County Council and reiterate the decision made by Amroth Community Councillors.

9. Litter bins on A477
    Despite a resolution at the meeting on 22/6/17 by Amroth Community Council being    reported to Pembrokeshire County Council Stating, “It was agreed that there should be a litter bin at the Bus Stop in Summerhill and the litter bins need emptying more frequently in the Amroth Car park”. The work had not been carried out.

Resolved 

That the Clerk Contact Pembrokeshire County Council and reiterate the decision made by Amroth Community Councillors.

10. Outgoing Clerk
Resolved

That a letter of thanks be sent to the outgoing Clerk.

The meeting ended at 20:45
Date of next meeting:   The date of the next meeting will be Thursday 19th October 2017 at 7pm in Llanteg Village Hall. Remaining dates for 2017 and future dates for 2018 to be decided at this meeting. 
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